DRAFT MINUTES                                                                                                                                                                   Milfoil and Invasive Aquatic Weeds Committee
Minutes of the Meeting                                                                                                                                                         May 21, 2014     6:30 PM                                                                                                                                                            New Durham Town Hall

Present: Sue and Art Hoover, Bill Meyer, Aline Goss, Cynthia and Fred Quimby                                                  Absent: Tom Rogenski

1. Call to order: Fred Quimby convened the scheduled meeting at 6:33PM at Town Hall. The minutes of the April 16, 2014 meeting were read and discussed. Cynthia moved and Sue seconded a motion to accept the minutes with a single change in the adjournment time, which should have been 7PM. The vote for approval was unanimous.

2. Fred discussed the anticipated work of New England Milfoil Co scheduled for May 27-29, 2014. The DASH harvester will need to be put in the water at Wayne’s house and this was sent to Cliff Cabral. Fred should also let Cliff know that the clearance under the Hoover Bridge is only 4 feet. If the DASH unit is taller than that it will need to be launched on the Jones Pond dam side of the bridge rather than the Merrymeeting Road bridge.
3. Cliff also wanted to know where he should dispose of the pulled milfoil. Fred wrote to Amy Smagula about this twice without an answer. Bill recommended that he speak to Joe, at the transfer station, and see if Joe will allow the milfoil to be placed in the brush pile for later burning rather than the leaf pile which is converted to mulch and given away to residents. The safety of using this mulch near waterbodies after milfoil was added came into question.

4. After writing to the Bureau of Dams and having them refer the request to NH Fish and Game Department, our request for drawing down the water before milfoil treatment was rejected.

5. Dates for the chemical treatment of Jones and Downing Ponds are set for June 29-July 1, 2014.

6. Amy was notified to remove the “unofficial boat launch” designation from our application map since the new owners of this property have gated the area off. Wayne Glidden has graciously agreed to allow the boats used by NE Milfoil, Aquatic Control Technology and NH State to be launched from his residence at 2 Downing Drive. A milfoil sign has been placed at the launch site.

7. Fred will contact Bill about looking for milfoil in the pond behind Foxy Johnny’s in the next week.

8. Fred will also notify Mike Clarke that the dam to Downing Pond does not need to be lowered before milfoil treatment.

9. In response to the question concerning whether or not milfoil has begun to grow in the river this year, Art and Sue Hoover said that it had in Jones Pond. Previously Wayne indicated by email that it had begun growing at Downing Pond as well. Fred will inform Cliff.

Sincerely,

Fred Quimby, chair and acting secretary
